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Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School, 

 

Our vision for St Mary MacKillop Primary school is, to be:  

 
A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and talents 
through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 

 
The importance of supportive partnership cannot be stressed enough in achieving our vision. I am really 

keen over this term to learn how our school and parents work in partnership for our kids. Our Welcome 

Barbecue tonight is a great example of partnership and I look forward to seeing you there and saying 

hello. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank God for Office Ladies!!!!! 

The ‘face’ of any school is the staff who work in the office. They greet as we enter and wish us well as 

we leave. They are there on our worst days – when our child’s lunch is left behind or when our kids 

have an accident on the playground. They are there on our best days – when we drop off the cakes to 

celebrate birthdays and when we are signing in to attend the award assembly. They never lose their cool 

and they always answer our calls with a smile. At St Mary MacKillop we have the best office ladies in 

the diocese. 

If you agree with me, why not take the chance to let them know you appreciate it when you see them 

next? 

 

Attendance is the key to your child’s success!!! 

We realise some absences are unavoidable due to health problems or other circumstances. However we 

also know that when students miss too much school, no matter the reason, it can cause them to fall be-

hind academically. The more absences your child has, the harder it is for them to catch up on missed 

work and stay connected to their school community. Absences add up quickly. If your child is absent 

one day every two weeks over the course of a school year this will add up to 20 days loss of education. 

This is almost half a school term.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Together We Grow. 

Mr Scott Buchan - Principal 
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Religious Education News 

Religious Education 2017 Action Plan 
All schools in the Parramatta Diocese are required to have Action Plans in the areas of Literacy, Numeracy 

and Religious Education. These plans are meant to be short, precise and "dynamically lived" docu-

ments (updated at the end of each term), which articulates the school's strategic work in the areas 

of Formation and Literacy and Numeracy. The School Action Plans are informed by school data with 

SMART Learning Goals (Specific, Measurable, Attainable, Realistic and Time-targeted), for improving 

student learning outcomes. 

School Action Plans form the basis for the professional learning of teachers so that the learning of the stu-

dents can improve. 

This year the Religious Education goal is:  For all students to improve their understanding of Scripture 

and its application to their lives. 

 
This goal will be achieved by using teaching strategies that will encourage all students to  

develop a deeper understanding of the meaning of scripture and its application to their lives. Though mak-

ing deep connections between scripture, God/Jesus, Sacraments and Christian behaviours students will gain 

a better understanding of Catholic traditions and practices. 
 

Class Prayer Bags 
Class prayer bags have now been distributed to classes. This year the Prayer Bags 

will come home on a more regular basis (every third  night) to allow each family to 

receive the Prayer Bag more than once  

a year. 

Prayer is an important part of the life of a Catholic school and the Prayer Bags offer a 

link between home and school through prayer. We hope that when your child brings 

home this bag for the that you will gather together as a family, and use the contents of 

the prayer bag to pray together. We also invite you, as a family, with your child to write a prayer in the 

prayer journal. 

 

The prayer written by your child will become part of the class prayer during the week or on  Friday after-

noon. 

 

The Prayer Bag is a very special and sacred bag. We know that you, with your child will take care of it and 

see that it is completely and safely returned to school to ensure every child is given the same prayerful 

opportunity. Thank you for joining with the St Mary MacKillop Community in prayer. 
 

2017 Sacramental Program - Reconciliation Parent Meeting, 7pm 

Tues 28th Feb 
The Parish based Sacramental Program will begin this year with the Sacrament of 

Reconciliation (Penance). Preparation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation will com-

mence with a parent only session on Tuesday, 28th February at 7pm.   

 

If you wish to enrol in this program it is compulsory that at least one parent/carer at-

tend.  This meeting will be held in the St Nicholas Church.  This program is for all 

children in Year 3 or above who have been baptised and would like to enrol in the Sacramental Program.  

 

All enquires to Colleen Nichols (Sacramental Coordinator)  

at St Nicholas Parish House 47212509. 
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Religious Education News 

Congratulations to the 70 students who participated in our Twilight Swimming Carnival 

last week. The evening ran very smoothly thanks to the many helping hands from our staff 

and parent community. The Nepean Zone Carnival will be held at Glenbrook Pool on Tues-

day 21st February. Notes will be going home to our Zone team this week. Age Champion 

and Runner Up trophies will be presented at our whole school assembly tomorrow, Friday 

17th at 2:20pm. 

 

 Maryanne McNally 

Sport Coordinator 

Opening School Mass and Year Six Leadership Ceremony: 9:30am Friday 17th Feb-

ruary  
Please join us for our Opening School Mass on Friday 17th February at 9:30am. At our mass we will 

gather as a school community to pray for God’s blessing on the school year and welcome our Kindergar-

ten students, new students across the grades and new teachers to St Mary MacKillop Primary School. We 

will also induct the Year 6 students into their 2017 leadership roles. 

 

We look forward to seeing you as we celebrate our Catholic Faith together. 

Ash Wednesday 

Wednesday 1st  of March is Ash Wednesday, the first day of Lent. The Season of Lent 

is the 40 days prior to Easter (Sundays are not  included in the count) and is a time of 

preparation for the resurrection of Jesus Christ on Easter Sunday. 

 

Ash Wednesday is the day for us to take stock of our spiritual lives and we are encouraged to attend 

Mass on this day in order to mark the beginning of the Lenten season. As Lent begins, we should set out 

specific spiritual goals we would like to reach before Easter and decide how we will pursue them—for 

instance receiving the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  

 

To celebrate the beginning of Lent there will be an Ash Wednesday Liturgy, led by Year 3, at 9:15am 

on the 1st March in the hall.  All parents and family members are warmly invited to attend this special 

prayer time. 

 

During the liturgy the ashes, which give Ash Wednesday its name, will be distributed. The ashes are 

made from the blessed palms used in the Palm Sunday celebration of the previous year. While the ashes 

symbolize penance and contrition, they are also a reminder that God is gracious and merciful to those 

who call on Him with repentant hearts. 

The distribution of ashes, is a tangible reminder of our own need to focus on being better people. 

Through acts of penance comes a change of heart – a coming back to God. Our personal Lenten journey 

should be marked with reflection, prayer and penance. Throughout Lent we should strive to model the 

actions of Christ.  As the prophet Joel wrote: 

     ‘Now, now – it is the Lord who speaks – 

come back to me with all your heart.’ 

 

Mrs Gillard 

Religious Education Coordinator 

Sports News 

http://catholicism.about.com/od/holydaysandholidays/p/What_Is_Easter.htm
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 SMMP P & F News 

Our next P&F meeting will be held Tuesday 21 February 2017, 7.00pm in the school hall. All welcome! 
 
A friendly reminder of who is who on this years executive committee.   
 
President - Erin Carroll 
Vice President - Tracey Marsh 
Secretary - Sonya Peters 
Treasurer - Michelle Darwen 
Major Fundraising - Natalie Cilia 
General Fundraising - Natalie Borg & Veronica Neal 
PRC Representatives - Natalie Borg & Sonya Peters 
 
We warmly invite you to come and chat with us if you have any questions or are interested in volunteer-
ing in upcoming events :) 
 
AN INVITE FROM THE CATHOLIC EDUCATION DEPARTMENT - PARENT REPRESENTATIVE 
COUNCIL 
THE CYBER SAFETY LADY:  RAISING RESPONSIBLE DIGITAL CITIZENS 
This FREE event for all parents, caregivers (over 18 only due to content) is the best way to get educated 
for the start of a new year and new term!  
Our guest speaker for the evening will be Leonie Smith, The Cyber Safety Lady, expert in cyber safety 
and author of "Keeping Kids Safe Online”. 
If you want to educate yourself or broaden your horizons with how you can be savvy online in keeping 
your children safe - don't miss this opportunity!  
 
PLEASE SHARE SO EVERYONE HAS THE OPPORTUNITY TO ATTEND. 
 
We look forward to seeing you, details below: 
 
When:  Monday, 27 February 2017 - doors open at 6:30pm for 7:00pm start 
Where:  Gilroy Catholic College, Marie St, Castle Hill 
What:  PRC AGM will be held prior to the our above speaker presentation 
 
Natalie Borg and Sonya Peters 
P&F PRC Representatives 
 
ONE A PENNY, TWO A PENNY… HOT CROSS BUNS!!   
Our first fundraiser this year, with the support of Bakers Delight Nepean Square, will be an Easter Hot 
Cross Bun Drive. 
Flavours available will be Mocha, Choc Chip, Traditional, Fruitless and a new addition… APPLE CINNA-
MON! 
Packs are $7 and contain 6 buns each.  $2 from every pack goes directly to the school. 
Order forms will be sent home to each family on Wednesday, 1 March 2017 … So spread the word and 
get your family and friends involved :) 
 
Natalie Borg and Veronica Neal 
P&F Fundraising 
 
P&F SURVEY 
Thank you to those parents and caregivers who have participated in the online survey. 
We appreciate your feedback and encourage those yet to participate to send us your thoughts on 2016 
and what you are interested in for the future. 
 
The survey can be found posted on the school Facebook page. https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BLMZZB3  
 
Erin Carroll 
P & F President 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/BLMZZB3
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Dates for Your Diary Term 1—2017 
DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Thursday 16 February 3:30pm-5:00pm 

5:30pm-7:00pm 

Open Classrooms 

P & F Welcome BBQ 

Friday 17 February 9:30am 

 

2:20pm 

Opening School Mass & Year 6 Leadership  

Ceremony 

Whole School Assembly 

Tuesday 21 February 8:30am Nepean Zone Swimming Carnival @ Glenbrook 

Pools 

Tuesday 28 February 7:00pm Parent Meeting for Reconciliation (St Nicholas 

Church) 

Thursday 2 March 11:30am Year 5 Graffiti Talk 

Friday 3 March  

2:20pm 

Year 6 Leaders Conference 

Whole School Assembly 

Friday 17 March 9:15am 

2:20pm 

Year 5 Mass 

Whole School Assembly 
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